
CYNGOR CYMUNED 

TIRYMYNACH  

COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

...................................................... 

RHYBYDD OR CYRFARFOD NESAF - NOTICE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

27/4/2023 @ 7.30PM - NEUADD RHYDYPENNAU HALL 

AGENDA 

1. Croeso a Materion Personol - Welcome & Personal Matters 

Presenol -Present   

Cllr P.Hinge     Cllr E.Morgan  Cllr M.Chambers    

       Cllr .Keyworth     Cllr A.Pierce  Clerc R.Eluned 

1. Ymddiheuriadau am absenoldeb - Apologise for Absence  

Cllr R.Pugh        Cllr D.Evans       

We wish Cllr D.Evans a speedy recovery. 

2.        Datgan Buddiannau Personol 

           Declaration of Personal Interest or Prejusjustal 

3. Cadarnhad o Cofnodion - Confirmation of Minutes 

4. Materion yn Codi o'r cofnodion - Matters arising from the minutes 

The tender for the grass cutting and removal of grass is currently held with T.A.Jones for 

the 23/24 year. Discussion of when the tender is up next year and how the committee 

would like to proceed with contacts, annual or continue 3yr tender contract. The 

committee was all in agreement to keep the tender contract at 3yrs. Notification of the 

opening for the grass cutting and removal of the grass to be placed on the Community 

board and in the January Edition of the Tincer in 24 with a closing date for tenders to be 

received by 20th of Feb 24 in readiness for commitee meeting. 

Discussion on Tirymynach's Business Plan, all in agreement that sole focus for 23/24 year 

is to try and secure Grants and support for the regeneration of Tregrddan Park . 

Cllr A Keyworth suggested a Tirymyanch drop in center at a Hall event this year where 

the community could interact with us. This was taken positively with the committee and 



agreement to liaise with the Hall committee to find an adequate date/event for 2023. 

Aber Bay Opening weekend in April. The owners have kindly agreed with the council to 

place a small hardcore car park for locals to use which is extremely positive and around 

100yds up on the same side of the footbridge. This will be of great use and not 

something they had to do. 

Training for the community council to continue looking at dates that they could 

undertake. The importance and emphasis of these training sessions were again 

re-iterated by the Clerc for a compliant community council. 

Notification for the Tincer for the April edition. 

When the Hall Website goes live, to possibly have a link on our website directing local 

residents to it for them to be aware what events are happening. 

Letter to Barcud sent regarding new builds at Tregerddan. 

 

5. Adroddia Misol y Cynghorydd Sir - County Councillor's monthly report 

Cllr Paul Hinge  

6. Cynllunio- Planning 

 

7. Materion Ariannol - Financial Matters 

as of 13/2/23 ; 

Balance acc £27592.79 balance ac £3078.68 

One Voice Wales Training for Feb £70 

De Fib battery - £192 WEL Medical Ltd 

To come; 

Costing of a Flag 

Costing of Website Management on completion. 

Grants requests for 2023  

The changing of names and removal of the accounts in HSBC will take some time, but 

an agreement for Cllr M.Chambers and Clerc R.Eluned to go on alongside Cllr.R.Pugh.  



Until then, it remains under the requirement of Cllr.R.Pugh, R.Lewis, and R.Rees to 

authorise payments. 

8. Gohebiaeth - Correspondence 

Nothing to declare 

9. Dyddiad Cyfrafod Nesaf - Next meeting 25/5/2023 

10. Unrhyw Fater Brys Arall-Any other urgent matters 

1. Complaint received to Cambrian News by a resident of Tregerddan regarding the 

state of the Park.  

Full transparency and communication with Cambrian News stating Community Council 

efforts since 2022 and that it is the sole priority of TCC for the 23/24 year. The Cambrian 

News was happy with the Clerc's responses and communication and they have passed 

it on to the local resident that at anytime they are welcome to communicate with Cllr 

P.Hinge or Tirymynach Community council with concerns, and to discuss any ideas they 

might have for the regeneration of the park. 

2.Review of Ceredigion Actif and Cavo, there is a list of potential grants available and 

grant funding lists, will be reviwieing this for Tregerddan park. 

3. Review of Cllr A Keyworth's Business Plan. 

4.Cllr A Keyworth has discussed with the Hall committee and they are more than happy 

for us to hold a stall for engagement. The BBQ/Fete is on the 24th June.  

 

Clerc - R.Eluned 

tirmynach@gmail.com 


